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MAY 2 8 1991 

Mr. William J. LeMay 
Director 
Oil Conservation Division 
P.O. Box 2088 
Santa Fe, NM 87504 

Over the past several years, discussions have taken place between our agencies 
concerning the use of the o i l and gas reclamation fund administered by your 
division. The division may use the fund to plug abandoned Federal wells where 
there is no bond, after a l l means to establish l i a b i l i t y have been exhausted. 

There are 36 Federal wells i n New Mexico that qual i f y for plugging by the 
fund. Our goal i s to have a l l of these wells plugged by the end of 1998. 
Based on a ri s k assessment, the three wells l i s t e d below need to be plugged as 
soon as possible. We request that the fund be u t i l i z e d to plug these wells by 
the end of 1991. Please note that the Aztec Totah Unit Well No. 7 was the 
subject of a Division Hearing (Case 9213) on October 21, 1987, but has not yet 
been plugged. 

Aztec Totah Unit Well No. 7, located 660 feet from the south l i n e and 1980 
feet from the east l i n e of Section 20, Township 29 North, Range 13 West, San 
Juan County. 

Aztec Totah Unit Well No. 1, located 820 feet from the south l i n e and 675 feet 
from the west l i n e of Section 21, Township 29 North, Range 13 West, San Juan 
County. 

Keys Federal Well No. 1, located 990 feet from the north l i n e and 330 feet 
from the west li n e of Section 33, Township 6 South, Range 26 East, Chaves 
County. 

Please .have^your^office^contactTBill" Dalness;•Branch of Fluid Minerals, 
NM (922), at 988-6117 to i n i t i a t e this process. We are prepared to provide 
a l l necessary technical information and to t e s t i f y at a l l required hearings. 

Dear Mr. LeM. 
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We believe that procedures to award a contract to plug the Aztec Totah Unit 
Well No. 7 should commence immediately. 

Sincerely, 

Larry L. Woodard 
State Director 

cc: 
NM (015) 
NM (019, J. Keller) 

Robert G. Stoval 
General Counsel 
Oil Conservation Division 
P. 0. Box 2088 
Santa Fe, NM 87504 

Frank T. Chavez 
Supervisor 
D i s t r i c t I I I 
Oil Conservation Division 
1000 Rio Brazos Road 
Aztec, NM 87410 

M/ B. Williams 
Supervisor 
D i s t r i c t I I 
Oil Conservation Division 
P. 0. Drawer DD 
Artesia, NM 88210 


